
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
15 February 2013 
            
Newsletter No 21 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
 
Class 3/4B Class Assembly 
Thank you to class 3/4B for working hard on their assembly this morning.  The theme was 
‘Celebrating Talents’.  The children certainly demonstrated a range of talents including singing, 
dancing, acting and writing poetry!  Thank you to all of the children, Miss Bailey, Miss Selmes and 
Miss Kumari for all their hard work.  It was lovely to see so many parents attend. 
 
Celebration Assembly 
The following children will receive certificates for good work and behaviour in the Celebration 
Assembly on Monday 25 February 2013.  All Parents/Carers are welcome to attend and stay for 
coffee afterwards. 
 

Arjun Balli  Nursery 
For working hard to recognise 

sounds and letters 

  Maya Kaur   RW 
For making fantastic progress 

in all areas 

    Musaab Elsamani   RB 
For excellent subtraction work in 

Maths 

  Davion Batchelor 1C 
For working hard in all areas 

Issac Ejaz  1/2L 
For excellent sending and 

receiving a ball in PE 

   Hannah Jones  2S 
For  being a super nature detective 

and making a badger leaflet 

Tayshawn Jackson  3L 
For designing and drawing an 

Ancient Greek Pot 

 Whole Class   3/4B 
For working hard to produce an 

excellent class assembly 

Domingo Robinson  4J 
For excellent team work and 

encouragement to others during PE 

Aaron Bairstow  5W 
For a brilliant piece of writing to 

create a feeling of fear 

    Analice Campbell-Brown  
5/6B 

For putting lots of effort into her 
homework 

Baveeta Sehjal   6S 
For excellent Literacy work 

 
 
Kind and Thoughtful Person 
The following children will receive the ‘Kind and Thoughtful’ certificate and care of a cuddly dog.  
The award will be presented in Celebration Assembly on Monday 25 February 2013. The lucky 
children will also have fruit and milk with Mrs Packer in her office. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

KS1 KS2 

Adan Rahiem 
For always having something 
nice to say to cheer people up 

Amirah Poole 
For finding £10 dinner money in 
the playground and handing it 

into the office 



 
 
 
 
Weekly Certificates 
Lining Up RW 
Spick and Span 4J 

Movement Bird 1/2L 
Attendance 2S 
Dinner Time Yummy Bear goes to 3L   Runners up - 1/2L 

 
School Closure in Extreme Weather Conditions  
In the event of inclement weather conditions, announcements will be made between 6:45am and 
9:00am on the following radio stations:  Heart FM, Radio WM and BRMB.   Parents will also be 
advised by text message so it is important that we have your current telephone number. 
 
Term Dates 

Half term holiday 

 
Children break up on 

Friday 15 February 2013 
and return to school on 

Monday 25 February 2013 
 

 
Have a lovely half term break.   
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
 
 
Mrs Ava Sturridge-Packer CBE 
Head Teacher  
National Leader of Education 


